DEDHAM BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES
December 14th, 2016





IN ATTENDANCE:

Leanne Jasset, B.S.P., RPH Chairperson
Jason Brogan, Vice Chairperson
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dr. Sarah Rosenberg-Scott, Member
Catherine Cardinale, Health Director
Renee Johnson, Administrative Assistant

Meeting called to order at 6:09 PM
                        Audience:  Elizabeth Martin of the Dedham Times

Board Meeting:  
1) Minutes accepted at 6:10 PM

i. Board discusses the spotlight on the abutters property, agrees to put it off until next month per suggestion of Cathy Cardinale.
ii. Ms. Martin inquires what the exact issue with the abutter is. Cathy Cardinale explains that a LED spotlight, shines into the house of the neighbor, and that the BOH was looking for a peaceful and resolve. 
iii. Ms. Martin asks who has the authority to decide that a light is an annoyance; the DBOH explains that the decision is made when an issue is a community nuisance.

6:12 Reviewed Jessica’s Report
1) flu-vaccine
No wide spread flu, quiet season for flu shot, still looking to get rid of vaccine through means of clinics in the area.   The public nurse, Jessica Gardner participates in monthly flu clinics and plans to leading up to the spring.



6:15 Pharmacy meeting Breakfast
	
i. Guest speaker 
ii. No date set
iii. Met with difficulty in obtaining some of the names for the proposed pharmacy breakfast with one or two of the area businesses, Costco, and CVS.



6:17   SPCA
i. Mike Butler board of selection  on Alcohol education
ii. Looking for an avenue to get it into the schools 




6:18 online permitting
i. Going well, application for licensing for establishments can be filled online still required to mail in payments.
ii. Ms. Martin asks what the licensing is for



6:19 Chili’s closing January 17th, 



6:20 Hooters is coming in. 
i. 500 people had signed the petition against it


6:21 Amazon book store will be opening soon


6:22BOH is wrapping up inspections for the year end



MOTION TO ADJOURN: 6:22







_________________________________________
						Leanne Jasset, Chairman



						

  

















